

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. ANNUAL REPORT 1970



ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HENLEY S.L.S.C. INC. AGENDA

1. Notice of Meeting.

2. Apologies.

 Confirmation of Minutes of Forty Fourth Annual General Meeting held on the 3rd August, 1969.

4. Business arising out of minutes.

5. Correspondence.

6. Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of Forty Fourth Annual Report.

 Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of Forty Fearth Annual Financial Statement and Treasurer's Report.

8. Election of Officers.

9. General Business.

D.M. JACOBSEN, HON. SECRETARY.

THE MAJOR OBJECTS OF THE CLUB ARE:

- To study and practise the methods of Surf Life Saving as laid down by down by the S. L.S.A. of Australia Handbook.
- To minimise the loss of life from drowning by proficient life-saving aparatus conforming with S.L.S.A. of Australia standards.
- To promote demonstrations and arrange classes of instruction so as to bring about a widespread and thorough knowledge of the principles of the art of natation, and generally further the best interests of surf bathing.
- 4. To appoint patrols to render all possible aid to those in distress.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

Founder: The late Dan F. Dineen

CURRENT OFFICE BEARERS FOR SEASONS 1969/70

Patron: Mr. N.F. Tucker

Vice-Patrons: Miss A.R. Forwood; Mrs. J. Jolly; Mr. J. Manning President: Mr. L.J. Harvey

Vice-Presidents

Mr. W. Stafford Mr. L. Griggs Mr. I. Dingle

Mr. I. Dingle
Mr. R. Burton
Mr. P. Johns
Mr. D. Knappstein
Mr. H. Johns

Mr. C. Lennie Mr. R. Dugne Mr. L. Frost

Mr. C. Hutchens, M.P. Mr. D.J. Newlands, O.B.E.

Mr. J. Payze
Mr. P. Eldridge
Mr. F. Mosler
Mr. Bill Renfrey
Mr. C. Newland

Captain: B.R. Duhne
Vice-Captain: G.A. Payze
Hon. Secretary: D.M. Jacobsen
Hon. Asst. Secretary: B.M. Wood
Hon. Treasurer: L.G. Bailey
Hon. Chief Instructor: J.M. Brown
Hon. Surf Boat Captain: A.A. Park
Hon. Asst. Surf Boat Captain: R.R. Mudge

Hon, Gear Steward: D.G. Walker Committee Members: J. Davis, W. Fidler, A.M. Hosking Hon, Handicappers: D. Walker, L. Bang

Publicity Officer: M.D. Megarty (Res.)
Delegates to Adelaide Branch, S.A. State Centre, S.L.S.A.
of Aust.: B.R. Duhne, J. Davis

Hon, Auditors: Messrs. A. Roberts and M. Jenkins Hon, Solicitor: Mr. H. Irving

Hon. Medical Officers: No appointment Life Members:

Messrs. C. Fischer, C. Chambers, C. Hele, F.C. Hill, R.J. McDonough, W. Zimmerman, A.H. Hallett, M.B. Butterfield, C.D. Fielder, F. Tucker, T. Jennings, C.M. Calnan, A. Roberts, L.G. Bailer, D. Hemsley, A.A. Park, J. Doherty.

GENERAL ACTIVITIES

It was on the first Sunday of August 1969 when members congregated to elect Officers for the forthcoming season to fill the important positions of management of our club. Proving our strength at the time, elections were held for the position of Captain, Gear Steward, Committee Members and Assistant Boat Captain. The positions held were those as found in the front of this report and remained basically the same for the complete season, but for a few changes.

Michael Hegarty found that Publicity Officer and Treasurer/Sect. of our Top Room too much to handle and wisely decided to concentrate on one. His report, which follows, is typical of his efficiency and common sense, and the Management Committee and Club Members as one, wish to thank

Michael sincerely for his efforts in the past season.

Tony Park was transferred to Darwin in his employment, joining the Henley Sub-Branch which it seems is gathering there, people such as Bob and Helen Pearce, Rod and Nancy Powell, Rod Truman, Robert Powell and of course Tony and Val Park. Before leaving for his two year excursion, Tony once again showed us young members what it takes to be a club member. His tireless efforts during the season brought a reward, but unfortunately not the ultimate in competition. I will explain this in the Boat Report. Just prior to Easter, Tony, Val and the two and a half children headed for Darwin and was compelled to resign as Boat Captain. As the season was nearly complete, no further appointment was made.

As you will notice the members of the Committee did not alter a great deal from the previous season. Our President, Lloyd Harvey once again showed us how keen a member and supporter he is. His interest in all aspects of our club would be unsurpassed in our history, especially his enthusiasm as regards our junior members and in providing facilities for them. We are deeply indebted to him for his Public Relations work, control of meetings and his avid support at carnivals. On behalf of the Committee and Club Members I wish to thank you Lloyd for your efforts during the season and especially for your personal assistance to me. Speaking of Lloyd we cannot forget Pat, his wife, although on the sick list for a major part of the season, at every opportunity she was there supporting us.

The Ladies Auxiliary once again proved what tireless workers they are. Functions that were organised by them, such as the Walkathon, Hawaiin Evening, showed the male section of our club just how to run successful evenings. For the curtains and tables in the Top Room, which were supplied by the Auxiliary we thank you sincerely and for the Financial assistance

during the season we thank you sincerely.

CAPTAINS REPORT

Yet another season has gone by, and I feel proud to look back over the past twelve months and submit a report to which was surely one of the most successful and yet most trying in the history of our club.

Much time was spent by members in relation to the building programme, and as the fund raising stretched well over 12 months it made it most difficult for the beach committee to prepare a stable programme from which to work from.

Our club again has outstanding performances in competition and carnival work this season and I wish to congratulate all members who became State Title holders, and also to those new members who gained awards and club trophies during the season.

Mention must be made of David Hemslev who again coached our R & R. team into winning the Ampol Shield for the 17th Successive season. Also to Tony Park who trained the "A" boat crew which he came State title and also winners of the Marlborough Boat Marathon.

To "G. A." Anderson many thanks and congratulations for the work you put into training the beach relay team which proved unchallengable in the

later part of the season.

Our membership again rose last season, and mainly in the Caded section which is where we must continue to strengthen ourselves if we are to become as strong as we were in past years. Even greater efforts must be made to foster the junior, cadet and nipper members into our movement. and it is the responsibility of every active member to assist us.

In concluding I would like to give thanks to the many club members who made my job as Club Captain somewhat easier than it could have been, by

showing interest in their club and doing as they were told.

To the members of the Management committee and all sub and Auxiliary committees I wish to express my gratitude and thanks. It has been a pleasure working with you.

> B. R. Duhne Captain

CHIEF INSTRUCTOR'S REPORT

During the past season, three squads gained Association Awards. This achievement represents a bright feature of this past year's work of the Club. as two of these teams were made up of "young new members". something which has been lacking in our Club for a number of years.

My congratulations go to the respective instructors and squad members for their efforts in training, and I sincerely hope that they will return to the Club next year and continue with the high standard of work and enthusiasm shown this year.

AWARDS GAINED BY MEMBERS

EXAMINERS CERTIFICATE

R. Hosking

B. Duhne

J. Davis

INSTRUCTOR'S CERTIFICATE

J. Portelesi

G.R. Bulger

D. R. Barrett

BRONZE MEDALLIONS

G.R. Heritage

I.D. Roberts

B. N. Hill

A. M. Jefferies

T.J. Pitman

QUALIFYING CERTIFICATE

I. A. Filer

B. G. Heritage

W. M. Hoey

G. M. Richards

S. W. Richards

M. J. Jackman

T. J. Wilkins

J. E. Crowlev

B. D. Gameau

H. H. Filer

C. I. Bambidge

SIGNED

J. M. Brown

Chief Instructor.

PRESENTATION OF TROPHIES AND AWARDS SEASON 1969/70

Our Annual Presentation of Trophies and Awards will be held on Sunday, 3rd August, immediately following the Annual General Meeting. To all donors we extend our appreciation.

TROPHY WINNERS AND DONORS 1969/70

Competition	Placegetters	Donor	Perpetual Trophy
Senior Club Championship	G.R. Payze	Norm Tucker	A. W. Jolly Perpetual Trophy & Walker & Hall Cup
Junior Club Championship	R. Hill	P. Eldridge	D.J. Newland's Shield & Amy R. Forwood Perpetual Trophy
Cadet Club Championship	G. Heritage	P.S. Johns	C.M. Calnan Perpetual Trophy
Senior Jetty Swims	R. Hosking	F. Hill	G.H. Brown Cup
Junior Jetty Swim	R. Hill	D. Knappstein	Yeomans Cup
Cadet Jetty Swims	G. Heritage	F. Tucker	
President's Handicap	B. Duhne	L.J. Harvey	
R.J. McDonough Swim	A. Richards	R.J. McDonough	
Harold Pleass Memorial Swim	R. Hosking	Committee	
Special Trophy "Cadets Only"	B. Heritage	Beach Committee	
Most Efficient Club Member	R. Hill	L. Griggs	
Most Patrol Hours	R. Hill	L. Frost	
Services Rendered	M.D. Heg	arty	

COMPETITION REPORT

On the competitive side of our activities, although may be not producing the results of past which older members will recall, I think we may have once again showed how diversified we have become. The following is a short resume of our efforts in the State Titles.

March Past - Second Rescue and Resuscitation - First Senior A Boat - First Senior B Boat - First Senior Relay - First

As you can see, our competition has become mainly in the team sections.

The March Past looked resplendent in their new costumes which were bought by the Ladies Auxiliary and with the new flat they bought, we were the "biggest and best looking team on the beach and it took a team of the calibre of Seacliff to defeat us in the State Titles.

The relay, under the watchful eye of Grantley Anderson, went from strength to strength during the season, eventually winning the State Title by a "street" and were most unfortunate to drop the baton in the Australian Titles at the first change, when two lengths in front. From all reports, they would have won, or at least run a place. As in the past they will return again and try for that elusive Australian Title. The members during the season were

Grantley Anderson (Coach) Bentley Wood Trevor Jaggard Bob Treloar Greg Bulger

The Senior Rescue and Resuscitation went through the season undefeated, winning the State Title, gaining fifth position in the Australian Championship and winning the Ampol Shield once again. The team consisted of

David Hemsley (Coach) Barry Duhne Richard White Rodney Bridgeman Graham Payze Ashley Richards Ronald Hosking

with Tony Park, Kevin Renfrey, Greg Bulger and David Jacobsen filling in at various times during the season.

The boat crews carried on the ground work of the previous season and started training very early, winning most carnivals and eventually winning both State Tiels. This aspect has been further extolled in the Boat Captains Report.

During the season the belt events were keenly contested by our three main swimmers, namely Butch Payze, Barry Duhne and Rick White, with either Butch or Barry winning, but unfortunately in the State Titles, Ron Hardie from Christies Beach turned on one of his great performances and won the event by a touch from Butch. On the day of the Intra-State Carnival against the Victorian clubs Butch took all and sundry on and won the event in very trying conditions, beating the best swimmers from over the border. He gained the nomination as our representative Belt-Man and finished in fourth place in the Australian Belt Championship in what was probably the closest event ever witnessed at the Australian Titles. A matter of 2 seconds between first and fourth position.

All members competed during the season in the spirit and dedication which has become synonomous with Henley over the years and with the improving junior and cadet membership we can look forward to even greater achievements next season and thereon.

The members of our club who gained State Team Representation were Barry Duhne and Bentley Wood, Barry for the ninth time and Bentley for the first.

GEAR STEWARD'S REPORT

I would like to start this report off by thanking every member for the assistance they have given in keeping the club's gear in first class condition.

It was pleasing to see that many times reels were cleaned and rewound before being put away.

The equipment that the club owns is worth quite a lot of money and to

keep it in good order it must be looked after.

I unfortunately have not been able to spend as much time on the equipment as I would have liked, and my main project of having a march reel finished for the State Title was not achieved, but I hope to have this ready for the start of the 1970-71 season.

Many thanks go to Leroy Bang for his assistance through the year, Wayne Fidler, for his attention to broken floor boards etc. and the 2 boat crews for their work done on the surf boat.

I hope the attention given to gear during the previous season is carried through into the 70-71 season. If it is, we can expect many seasons of life from our gear.

Darryl Walker.

HANDICAPPERS REPORT

It was very pleasing to see that during the 1969-70 season almost 90% of the active members competed in more than our Jetty Swim. I would like to see this enthusiasm towards swimming and generally keeping fit, carried on next year.

Remember we are patrolling the beach with the purpose of saving lives, and it certainly helps to be able to swim well.

Congratulations go to all the members who won trophies in the swim rounds.

L. BANG.

BOAT CAPTAINS REPORT

In the absence of our Boat Captain, Tony Park, who, as explained earlier in this report, is now residing in Darwin, the honour of submitting this report has befallen me, and I shall write under the Non-De-Plume of Dildo.

Following the success of the 'B" crew the previous year under the guidance of "Wally" Watson in winning the State Title event, the members of that crew less John Keighran and Wally, and with the addition of Grantley Payze, Geoff Bull and Tony Park decided that the "B" event was not sufficient, we should try and win on "A" Event.

About midway through August we started a Sunday morning weights and running to Escourt House and return, and as we gradually became accustomed to the work, Monday and Wednesday nights came into the schedule.

We eventually started rowing in late September but continued weights and our running as well and by the time the first carnival arrived we were really primed and won going away. This success continued throughout the season.

Four crews were selected as the State Squad and on Sundays between carnivals we travelled to Moana for our Trials, Christies Beach being the crew which was eventually selected to represent the State.

A marathon boat race was conducted under the patronage of Marlboro Cigarettes between Brighton and Glenelg. The A crew competed and were successful in winning the event for which a new Surf Ski was the trophy. On this day John Brown swept us in the absense of Tony who was in Sydney.

On the day of the State Titles we were as nervous as five year olds on their first date, Daryl Read had received cracked ribs at the Goolwa carnival which we conducted a fortnight previous and unfortunately had to drop out of the crew. If were not for our preparation from the beginning of the year this would have been the end, but all year there were six of us

training with one dropping out each carnival.

The crew for the titles lined up as Fritz sweep, Grantley Payze, Bow, Darryl Walker, Second Bow, Geoff Bull, Second Stroke and David Jacobsen Stroke. We ran placings in the heat, semi-final and lined up in the final for the last event of the day. On turning the can we were a boat length in front and proceeded to the beach to win by nearly sixty yards. That is enought about the "A" crew except that never have six members enjoyed a season as much as us and to the other five thanks very much.

The "B" crew trained consistently throughout the season winning most

events and comprised of the following members.

R. Williams Sweep/Coach

P. Harris

J. Portelesi

R. Pearce

M. Powell (Dec'd) R.I.P.

It was a fine effort on their behalf and we hope that a crew as good as theirs will continue for many years to come.

The gear which we had during the season was first class, two complete sets of oars, one for each crew. The Ladies Auxiliary once again assisted us and purchased Six Venturis for the A.W. Jolly III, for this we thank you sincerely and trust the end result was a reward to yourselves as well as us.

Lloyd Harvey lent us his Land Rover for towing the boat to Carnivals

and for this we thank him sincerely.

In closing I feel that we can look back on the 1970 season as being our most successful ever in the boats and with the Junior Crew which is training at present along with the enthusiasm of all members I think we can look forward confidently in the future. To all members who have assisted during the season I thank you.

THE TOP ROOM REPORT

The upstairs room, or The Top Room, as it is now known was unofficially opened on the 6th December 1969.

After many months of hard work by members, this further addition to the existing clubhouse was finally completed, and members found a facility available which is unequalled in any other lifesaving club in South Australia.

The Top Rooms is, of course, still not completed, as further fixtures and fittings, are still required. However, if members, both active and associate, continue to patronise this available facility as much as they have done during the past five months, it will not be long before the Top Room will be completely out-fitted.

As certain requirements have not been obtained it has been deemed inadviseable to publish a financial report, but you can be assured that the success of The Top Room for the period 6th December to the 22nd March (end of the summer season) was beyond all earlier calculations.

As soon as these necessary requirements have been obtained it is hoped an official opening will be held and special guests, including many past members will be invited.

Special thanks must go to those members of the committee who assisted in the Running of the Top Room, and in particular, John Keighran, Bob Treloar, Robert Mudge, Trevor Jaggard and more recently Greg Conley and Bentley Wood. The Manager of The Top Room must also be thanked for his assistance in maintaining the room in a clean and tidy state.

Finally, thanks must also be extended to those other members of the club who were called upon at various times to assist. These are too

numerous to name

Thanks again to all members.

M.D. HEGARTY Sect. /Treasurer.

FAMILY FORM

During the season some members took the plunge into marriage bliss and others plunged even deeper, here is a brief resume.

> Terry & Val Park Son. Jason Grantley & Di Pavze Married David & Chris Jacobsen Married Graham & Lea Payze Married Lloyd & Pat Harvey Girl, Carmel

To the above we wish to congratulate you.

OBITURARY

A tragic loss during the season was the death of an active member, namely Michael Powell in a motor accident, to his family we extend our sincere sympathy.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

Arnott Motteram Menz Mike Hegarty Doug Openshaw H. &. G. Amateur Swimming Club Miss A.R. Forwood Mrs. A.W. Jolly Richard Robinson Mrs. J.E. Robertson S.A. Statecentre - Adel. Branch Ron Shorne Bob Treloar Mr. C.D. Hutchens Mr. J. Edwards Mr. A. Walters Sen. Wheelers Television Pty. Ltd. Concrete Industries (Monier) Ltd. Mr. I.A. Dingle Mr. Jack Payze

Minnesota Mining & Man. Co. Pty. Ltd.

Crash Supplies Ptv. Ltd. Doris M. Groves Henley & Grance Corp. Ladies Auxiliary Mr. John Hill R.W. & K.B. Eddy Mrs. D.M. Bang Mr. Frank Mosler Superior Plastics Mr. M. Uzzell Mr. D.R. Duhne Mr. K.B. Little Mr. J.H. Pilkington Telethon Organising Committee Social Auxiliary H.S.L.S.C. Grange Charity Bridge Club Mr. W. Stafford Wallace Drive-Ins. Economic Insurance Co. Ltd.

WHYALLA TRIP

A country carnival was conducted at Whyalla during December and a small, but dedicated band of members proceeded to this fine city.

Unfortunately the boat, being towed by Tony Parks, came adrift outside of Whyalla and over-turned. We are grateful for the efforts of our colleague club Whyalla in arranging for the return of our boat and trailer.

We slept under the stars on the Friday night but then contacted our good friends Lil and Jack, who made all of us welcome, providing beds and meals with such ease it was unbelievable.

I think that this was probably one of the best trips I and all members had been on and look forward to many further ones such as this.

PRESIDENTS REPORT

The 1969/70 Season has been our teams year. We are State Titleholders in all the main team events, with the exception of the March Past. It is an impressive list. The Senior A boat and the Senior B boat crews, the Senior beach relay and for the seventeenth successive time the Senior R & R while we came second in the March Past. These results emphasise the wonderful spirit which exists in our Club.

Elsewhere in their individual reports, our Club Captain (Mr. Barry Duhne), Vice Captain (Mr. R. Hosking) and a stand-in for our Boat Captain (Mr. Tony Park) tell us the names of the various crews and teams. I am sure all past and present members and friends of the club join with me in congratulating all for these wonderful results. Their successes were

well deserved because of dedication to hard training.

In his Treasurers Report Mr. Lawrie Bailey deals fully with our finances. While our capital expenditure on the Club rooms is not going to continue at such a high rate we shall still require large receipts to enable us to repay the Council loan. In addition we hope that soon we shall be able to complete the equipment installation in the "Top Room" and put a ceiling in the Hall.

It is my privilege to record the sincere thanks of the General Committee and myself to Mr. Bailey who has served the Club throughout the past year

in his usual praiseworthy manner.

Once again the Ladies Auxiliary have yet again earned our praises. The new flag and costumes bought by our ladies for the March Past Team showed all what a good looking team of seniors we have in the Club. The new venturis no doubt help our boat crews to achieve their premier positions.

The Club owes a vote of thanks to many people - members, loyal old supporters, new friends and organisations who have helped us during the year so that we are, once again, in a high position among Surf Life Saving

Clubs.

I would ask our Secretary, Mr. David Jacobsen, the Chairman of the various sub-committees and all members of the General Committee to accept my personal thanks for the co-operation and assistance they have given me during my year as your President.

TREASURER'S REPORT

X

The Club continued its financial dealings on the same high level of 1968-69. Very strong support was received from the Ladies Auxiliary and the Social Auxiliary. General donations to the Club were more than gratifying.

Although the overall Telethon result was surprisingly lower than anticipated, the \$401.86 received by the Club was gratefully acknowledged

and put to good use.

Building activities were primarily confined to completion of the 'Top Room' in the area once used as a sundeck. The reason for full concentration on the completion of this room is of course that it will provide the major part of the Club's income in the future. Social activities in this new area will be conducted by a sub-committee of the Social Auxiliary and, a House Manager, appointed by the Management Committee, will control all activities for the sub-committee. The sub-committee will operate its own bank account and all financial dealings will be subject to continuous internal audit regulations. As from 1970-71 the Club can look forward to regular financial disbursements from the 'Top Room' fund to the General Fund.

Administration expenses were on a par with immediate past years but it is interesting to note that electricity and gas payments increased 100%. This of course is the direct result of building extensions. It is intended that the increased cost of running the new facilities will be covered by additional membership fees to be paid by those who use the facilities

Maintenance costs were much higher than last year and this is primarily attributable to the work carried out on the "A.W. JOLLY III" surf boat. The compensation for the higher cost is of course more than offset by the very high interest now being shown by members in boat activities.

Perhaps the most pleasing feature of 1969-70 is the manner in which many younger members have taken up the responsibility of running the Club. The Social Auxiliary and its newly formed 'Top Room' sub-committee have conducted their activities on a very efficient basis and all concerned are to be highly congratulated.

Lawrie Bailey Hon. Treasurer.

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS FOR PERIOD 1/7/69 to 30/6/70

RECEIPTS		69	PAYMENTS		99-
Cash at Bank 1/7/69 Donations - Telethon Todios Anviliany	401.86	1,182.83	Capital Expenditure - Building Extensions Surf caps and Handbooks	2,856.95	
1,00	1,327.58	3, 029, 44	Binoculars Council Loan - 1st Repayment	20.00	3, 311, 95
Subscriptions Nipper Club		304.00 15.40 80.00	Administration - Floral Tributes Printing, Postages & Stationery	25.00 160.14	
Sare of Sail Doar Debentures Social Auxiliary – Net		110.00	Registrations & 3rd Party Ins. Trophies	12, 25	
Surf caps and Handbooks Bank Interest		21.50 28.12	Honorarium Insurances Water Rates	50.00 120.23 14.00	
			Electricity and Gas State Centre - S.L.S.A. of Aust.	102.77	
			Interest on Debentures Maintenance -	7.50	635, 46
			Clubrooms Patrol & Carnival Equipment Boat and Trailer Cash at Bank 30/6/70	29.30 250.65	312,86 232,12
		\$4,492.39			\$4,492.39

L.G. BAILEY Hon. Treasurer

> Audited and found correct A. ROBERTS Hon, Auditor M. JENKINS Hon, Auditor

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. CAPITAL ADJUSTMENTS FOR YEAR ENDED 30TH JUNE, 1970.

	0.0.	
ASSET ACCOUNTS		\$
SURF BOATS - balance sheet value Less sale of surf boat "J. M. PE	at 30/6/69 ARCE''	1,100.00
balance at 30/6/70		\$1,020.00
CLUBROOMS - balance sheet value Add expenditure for 1969/70	at 30/6/69	12, 016.63 1, 856.95
balance at 30/6/70		\$14,873.58
PATROL & CARNIVAL GEAR - bal	lance	
sheet value at 30/6/69 Add purchase of binoculars		800.00 20.00
balance at 30/6/70		\$820.00
BADGES, HANDBOOKS, PATROL COMPETITION CAPS AND BOAT JACKETS - balance sheet value at Add purchases for 1969/70	t 30/6/69 35.00	110.47
Deduct sales for 1969/70 Net gain balance at 30/6/70	21.50	13.50 \$123.97
* Includes boat jackets at \$		+
LIABILITIES		
CORPN OF HENLEY & GRANGE LO	OAN -	
balance sheet value at 30/6/69 Less Instalment paid for 1969/70		2,000.00 400.00
balance at 30/6/70		\$1,600.00
DEBENTURE ACCOUNT - balance sheet value at 30/6/69 Add Debentures taken out during 1	696/70	240.00 110.00
balance at 30/6/70	-	\$350.00
ACCUMULATION FUND - balance sheet value at 30/6/69 Add Surplus of Income over Expen	diture	13,651.93
for 1969-70	didie	2,149.74
balance at 30/6/70		\$15,801.67

L.G. BAILEY Hon. Treasurer

STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR YEAR ENDED 30/6/70 HENLEY SURF LIFESAVING CLUB INC.

	Administration Expenses Maintenance expenses Surplus of Income over Expenses transferred to Accumulation Fund	EXPENDITURE
\$3, 098, 06	\$ 635.46 312.86 2,149.74	
\$3,	Donations Refund - Adelaide Branch Subscriptions Nipper Club Social Auxiliary Bank Interest	INCOME
\$3, 098. 06	2,029.44 49.09 304.00 15.40 672.01	

HENLEY SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30 /6 /69

	LP-449-30-7		_	
	11-6€ .	Clubrooms 14,873.58 Clubrooms 152.00 Surf Boat 1,020.00 Boat and Gear Trailers 150.00 Patrol & Carnival Equipment 820.00 Typewriters 80.00 Social Activities Equipment 300.00 Boat Jackets 37,50	<u>As</u>	IIA VO G JIT JAYOO I THE WAY
	318.59	17, 433, 08		AC CLOI
1: 1		Accumulation Fund 30/6/70 Corp'n of Henley & Grange Loan Members & Officials Debenture Account	SETS LIABILITIES	INC BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30 /6 /60
	\$17,751.67	15,801,67 1,600.00 350.00		